# ĐỀ 1 – PHÒNG GD&ĐT HUYỆN CHÂU THÀNH

#### Time allowed: 45 minutes

#### **USE OF ENGLISH**

1. They usually go t	o bed	10 o'clock.	4		
A. on	B. at	C. in	D. to		
2 class is	your brother in? - 9	A			
A. When	B. Where	C. Which	D. How		
3. Mr Ha is a	He	works in a hospital.			
A. farmer	B. teacher	C. doctor	D. student		
4. It is in the	he city				
A. noisy	B. quiet	C. small	D. big		
5. Which is pronounced differently? (Chọn từ có cách phát âm khác)					
A. bus	B. museum	C. drugstore	D. lunch		
6. Which has the different stress? (Chọn từ có trọng âm khác)					
A. stadium	B. museum	C. beautiful	D. businessman		
7. He	television every n	ight			
A. watch	B. watches	C. watching	D. is watching		
8. Are you listening	8. Are you listening to music?				
A. Yes, you are	B. Yes, I am	C. No, he isn't	D. Yes, she is		

#### READING

#### I. Read then complete the passage with given words.

Hi! My name is Hoang. I am twelve and I am a student in Chau Thanh secondary school. I live in a small ......(1) in the country. Every day, I get up early and brush my teeth. Then I go to school. My school is near my house and I don't have a bike so I .....(2) to school.

I have lunch at t		ternoon, I play volleybal	finish at half past eleven.  II. In the evening, I do my	
1. A. house	B. supermarket	C. school	D. museum	
2. A. ride	B. drive	C. walk	D. all A, B and C	
3. A. in	B. for	C. on	D. at	
4. A. home	B. houseworks	C. homework	D. homeworks	
Hi. I'm Mai. I live in Ha Noi with my family. My house is in the city. It's between a supermarket and a drugstore. There is a flower garden in front of my house. I learn at Tran Phu school. It's big and beautiful. It has five floors and thirty classrooms. My classroom is on the third floor. There are eighty teachers and one thousand students. I go to school by bike. My father and mother are doctors. They work in a hospital. They go to work by car. Now we are in our living room and we are watching TV.  1. Where does Mai live?  2. How do Mai's parents go to work?  4. Is her school beautiful?  WRITING  I. Put the words in correct order to make meaningful sentences  1. my / I / after / do / school / homework.				
2 going / grade	/ <b>B</b> a / in / six / and / is /	to / now/ is / he / school	1	

Học trực tuyến: khoahoc.vietjack.com Youtube: VietJack TV Official

VietJack.com	Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack
3. has / Hoa / classes / seven / from / to / half / e	every / eleven / morning / past.
4. our / a / is / big / front / school / There / yard	/ in / of
II. Find the mistakes then the correct sentence	es
1. Every morning, Hoa do morning exercises.	
2. We live on a house near a lake.	
3. My father is a drivers.	1
8. There is a big lake next the house.	

## ĐÈ 2 – TRƯỜNG THCS NHUẾ DƯƠNG

#### Time allowed: 60 minutes

I. Which is pronou	nced differently?		
1. A. goe <u>s</u>	B. brushe <u>s</u>	C. boxes	D. classes
2. A. <u>th</u> at	B. mo <u>th</u> er	C. <u>th</u> is	D. <u>th</u> ink
3. A. tea <u>ch</u> er	B. <u>ch</u> ildren	C. lunch	D. school
4. A. <u>h</u> ungry	B. <u>h</u> our	C. a <u>h</u> ead	D. <u>h</u> elp
5. A. d <u>oo</u> r	B. l <u>oo</u> k	C. b <u>oo</u> k	D. foot
II. Choose the best	t option to complete t	the following sentend	$ces\ by\ circling\ A\ ,B,\ C\ or\ D$
1. Hi. My name is .	John. What's	name? -My nam	<b>e</b> 's Lan.
A. my	B. her	C. his	D. your
2. How many book	ks does Ba	? - He has eight.	
A. have	B. has	C. to have	D. having
3. Does Lan have	Math on Tuesday? - 1	No, she	
A. don't	B. doesn't	C. hasn't	D. haven't
4. She	her teeth every eve	ening.	
A. brushes	B. to brush	C. brushing	D. brush
5. What is she doin	ng ? she	to music	
A. listen	B. listens	C. is listening	D. listening
6. He has breakfas	t six o'clock.		
A. in	B. at	C. on	D. for
7. My school is	to a hospital.		
A. near	B. beside	C. next	D. between

8. Where is \_\_\_\_\_ school? - It's in the country.

VietJack.com		Fa	acebook: Học Cùng VietJack
A. Nams'	B. Nam	C. the Nam's	D. Nam's
III. Write the c	correct form of the v	erb in the bracket to co	omplete each sentence.
1y	ou to school	ol by bike every day? (g	(70)
2. We	our homeworl	k now. (do)	
3. Our teacher	on Ng	uyen Du street . (live)	
4. There	many f	lowers in the living roo	m. (be)
5. She	video į	games. (not play)	
IV. Read the p	assage carefully and	l answer the questions	
six o'clock. Aft with her family two years old. I She goes to sc	ter getting up, she wa v ( her father, her mot Her mother is a nurse	shes her face, brushes heher and her brother). He c. She is thirty-nine. Tar	ade 6. Every day, she gets up at er teeth. Then, she has breakfast er father is a doctor. He is fortyn is her brother. He is a student hool has three floors and her
1. Which grade			
2. What time d	oes she get up?		
3. How many f	loors does her schoo	l have?	
4. Is her school	on the second floor	?	
5. Does she get	t dressed at 6.30?		

#### V. Rewrite the sentences

VietJack.com

Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

Youtube: VietJack TV Official

1. She travels to Ha noi by plane.

-> She .....

2. My house isn't near my school.

-> My house .....

3. Mr Nam walks to work every day.

-> Mr Nam....

VI. Write sixty words about things you often do every day

# ĐỀ 3 – PHÒNG GD&ĐT VĨNH TƯỜNG

### Time allowed: 60 minutes

I. Find the word	d which the underlin	ed part is pronounced	differently from the others.			
1. A. watches	B. goes	C. box <u>es</u>	D. brush <u>es</u>			
2. A. <u>h</u> ouse	B. <u>h</u> ome	C. <u>h</u> otel	D. <u>h</u> our			
3. A. truck	B. b <u>u</u> s	C. r <u>u</u> ler	D. l <u>u</u> nch			
II. Choose the b	est option to comple	te the following sente	nces by circling A, B, C or D.			
1. Hi. My name	is Nam. What's	name? - My n	ame's Lan.			
A. my	B. her	C. his	D. your			
2. How many bo	ooks does Hoa	? - She has eigh	nt.			
A. have	B. has	C. to have	D. having			
3. My school is	to a hospit	tal.				
A. near	B. beside	C. next	D. between			
4	_is your school? - It	's in the country.				
A. Where	B. What	C. How	D. When			
5. What is she d	5. What is she doing ? she to music					
A. listen	B. listens	C. is listening	D. listening			
6. My father is	6. My father is a(n) He works in a big factory.					
A. teacher	B. doctor	C. farmer	D. engineer			
7. Is your schoo	l in the city?					
A. No, it is	B. Yes, it is	C. Yes, it is not	D. No, it doesn't.			
III. Choose the	word (A, B, C, or D)	that best fits each of	the blank spaces.			
watering some f has bread for br	lower trees in front creakfast and then ride	of the house, he washe es a bike to work at a	ery early every morning. After as himself, (3) his teeth, big factory (4) a small m. He works from 7 A.M to 5			

P.M every day. Tod with his son, Minh.	ay is Sunday, so he i	sn't working. He is (5)	to the countryside
1. A. is	B.'s	C. are	D. A&B
2. A. in	B. on	C. up	D. to
3. A. washes	B. brushes	C. brush	D. wash
4. A. at	B. on	C. between	D. in
5. A. walking	B. walk	C. to walk	D. B&C
IV. Read the follow	ing passage and ans	wer each of the questions b	pelow.
quiet countryside no river in front of their and flowers. On wee 1. Are Mai, Lan and 2. Where do they live 3. Where is Ba's hou	ear a rice paddy. Barrhouses. To the right ekends, they spend he Ba teachers?		and Lan's. There is a arden with many trees
V. Write the second	sentence so that it h	as a similar meaning to the	e first one.
1. Her hair is short a			
=> She has			
2. The chest of draw	ver is in front of the v	vardrobe.	
=> The wardrobe			

A. don't

D. haven't

## ĐỀ 4 – PHÒNG G&ĐT TAM ĐẢO

#### Time allowed: 45 minutes

1. Circle ine word whose anaerimea bari is bronouncea aineremily mom of	e underlined part is pronounced differently from (	otners
---	--	--------

1. A. fact <u>o</u> ry	B. neighborhood	C. hospital	D. policeman	
2. A. d <u>oo</u> r	B. sch <u>oo</u> l	C. classr <u>oo</u> m	D. st <u>oo</u> l	
3. A. clock <u>s</u>	B. students	C. lamps	D. pen <u>s</u>	
4. A. brother	B. mother	C. c <u>o</u> me	D. home	
5. A. r <u>ea</u> d	B. br <u>ea</u> kfast	C. <u>ea</u> t	D. t <u>ea</u> cher	
	1 (1 P.C. P)			
II. Circle the word of	· pharse (A, B, C or D) the	at best completes each set	ntence.	
1. Hi. My name is Joh	nn. What's	name? -My name's Lan		
A. your	B. my	C. his D. h	ner	
2. Ba	eight books.			
A. have	B. has	C. to have D. h	naving	
3. Does Lan have Math on Tuesday? - No, she				

C. hasn't

# 4. What is she doing now? - She ..... to music

C. is listening B. listens A. listen D. listening

5. My school is ..... to a hospital.

B. doesn't

C. between A. near B. beside D. next

## III. Circle the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete the passage below.

Oak City is a great city. There is so much to do. There (1) ...... cinemas, parks and discos. It's got some great clothes and music shops, too.

Oak City is very modern some beautiful scenery are			buildings and there's
Is there any pollution in the much traffic. Everyone trav		_	3 7
1. A. am	B. is	C. are	D. have
2. A. beauty	B. beautiful	C. beautifully	D. beautiful
3. A. country	B. town	C. village	D. city
4. A. is	B. isn't	C. are	D. aren't
5. A. walks	B. walk	C. walking	D. to walk
IV. Read the passage care	fully and then answ	er the questions.	
Hoi An is one of the oldes river. It is a very beautiful town. Hoi An is famous for and get them in the evening of the old time, Hoi An is a	town with a lot of coor one-week tailoring. The price is not rea	olorful lanterns which g. Customers order c	h are hung around the clothes in the morning
1. Which town is one of th			
0.337			
2. Where are colorful lante	erns hung?		
		•••••	
3. What is Hoi An famous	for!		
		•••••	
4. Is the price for clothes c	heap?		
5. Do you want to visit Ho	i An?		

- V. Write the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first.
- 1. My classroom has twenty desks.

Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

There
2. Mr Hai drives to work .
Mr Hai
3. It is a beatiful park.
The park

VI. Write about your family in about 50 words.



# ĐỀ 5 – THCS SÔNG THAO

#### Time allowed: 45 minutes

I. Choose the word	that has the underlin	ned part pronounced	differently from the rest.
1. A. <u>th</u> anks	B. <u>th</u> ose	C. <u>th</u> ey	D. bro <u>th</u> er
2. A. gam <u>es</u>	B. phon <u>es</u>	C. nam <u>es</u>	D. nurs <u>es</u>
3. A. <u>c</u> an	B. <u>c</u> ar	C. <u>c</u> inema	D. come
4. A. pl <u>a</u> y	B. take	C. cat	D. make
5. A. <u>h</u> ouse	B. <u>h</u> our	C. <u>h</u> ome	D. <u>h</u> istory
II. Choose the best	answer to complete t	he following senten	ces
1. He	a teacher.		
A. is	B. am	C. are	D. be
2. A year hasr	months		
A. ten	B. fifteen	C. seven	D. twelve
3theywith	their friends at the m	noment?	
A. Is - chatting	B. Do- chat	C. Are- chatting	D. Does-chat
4. Shea showe	er every day.		
A. has	B. takes	C. take	D. have
5. My younger broth	ner goes to school	bike.	
A. on	B. in	C. at	D. by
6. There aren't	apples on the table.		
A. a	B. an	C. any	D. some
7are those cl	nildren going?- They	are going to their sch	nool.
A. Who	B. What	C. Where	D. Which
8. The well isthe	e leftmy house.		

## Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

A. in-at

B. to - of

C. to - on

D. on - at

9. How.....meat do you want?

A many

B. much

C. old

D. far

10. How many.....does your friend have?

A. pen

B. a pen

C. pens

D. A&C are correct

#### III. Fill in the gap with a suitable preposition

- 1. What do we have ...... lunch, Mom?
- 2. My sister is waiting ...... me at the moment.
- 3. I often look ...... my baby sister when my mother goes out.
- 4. Does Mr John live...... Quang Trung street?- Yes, he does.
- 5. My house is next ...... a bookstore.

#### IV. Fill in each blank with a correct form of the yerbs.

- 1. Every morning, we (walk)..... to school.
- 2. She (not write)..... a letter now.
- 3. The students must (finish) ...... their homework before going to school.
- 4. Your mother (wash) ...... the clothes in the evening?
- 5. I (do)..... morning exercise every day but today I (not do)...... it.

## V. Read the passage the do exercise below.

This is my friend, Mai. She is fifteen years old. She is in grade eight. This is her routine. In the morning, she gets up at half past five. She takes a shower and eat a big breakfast. Then she goes to school at seven o'clock. She has classes from a quarter past seven to half past eleven. At twelve o'clock, she has lunch at home. In the afternoon, she learns English at an English club. Then she plays soccer with her friends. She goes home at five o'clock. In the evening, she does her homework and watches television. She goes to bed at ten o'clock.

1. What time does she go home?

Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

- A. She goes home at five past nine.
- B. She goes home at nive o'clock.
- C. She goes home at five to five
- D. She goes home at five o'clock.
- 2. Does she eat breakfast in the morning?
- A. No, she doesn't
- B. Yes. She eats a small breakfast
- C. No. She eats a big breakfast.
- D. Yes. She eats a big breakfast
- 3. When does she play soccer?
- A. at night.
- B. In the afternoon
- C. In the evening
- D. In the morning
- 4. How old is Mai?- She's..... years old
- A. 15

B. 50

C. 5

D. 25

- 5. What does she do in the evening?
- A. She does the housework and watches television
- B. She does her homework and reads books
- C. She does her homework and watches television
- D. She does her homework and listens to music

#### Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

Youtube: VietJack TV Official

## ĐÈ 6 – PHÒNG GD&ĐT SA PA

#### Time allowed: 60 minutes

#### I. SPEAKING

- 1. Introduce yourself in 5 or 6 sentences.
- 2. Look at the picture carefully, then describe it in at least 5 sentences.
- 3. Talk about the things you can see at the picture/ around you in pair.

#### II. READING

#### Read. Then answer the questions below.

My name's Hoa. I am twelve and I live in a big city at 5 Tran Phu street. My father is forty-five, he works in hospital near my house. Everyday, he travels to work by bus. My mother is a teacher. She walks to school. Her school is near my house. My brother, Hung, is ten. Hung is a student at Tran Phu school. He usually walks there, too.

In my neighborhood, there is a supermarket near the bank. There is a lake between the park and zoo. The bakery is opposite the police station.

#### True (T) or False (F)?

- 1. Hoa's father is forty-five.
- 2. Hùng usually goes to school by car.

### Answer the questions.

- 3. Where is the bakery?
- 4. How does Hoa's mother go to school?
- 5. Does Hoa live in a big city?

#### III. WRITING

- 1. Rewrite the sentences in correct order.
- 1. Mr. Lam/ to/ travels/ work/ by car./

Học trực tuyến: khoahoc.vietjack.com

2. a park/ There/	•		
3. do/ live?/ When	re/ you/		
		ence. Find it out, then u	
1. Everyday, she	travel to work by	bus.	
2. Minh is ride hi	s bicycle to the z	oo at the moment.	
IV. LANGUAGI			
1. Cnoose the bes 1. Hoa		plete the sentence.	
A. is driving		C. do	D. is
		of Tran Phu school.	D. 13
A. Are	B. is	C. have	D. does
3.HowA. does/ spells	,	C. is/ spells	D. ride
4. There	any flowers n	near my house.	
A. is	B. has	C. are not	D. did
5. Minh's school	is big. They	twenty rooms.	
A. has	B. have	C. not	D. is
6. He	for the bus. It's	so late today.	
A. is waiting	B. wait	C. doing	D. are
2. Write the corre	ect form of verb.		
1. Thu (travel) to	the market by m	otorbike.	
2. His father (tobe	e) an engineer.		

# ĐÈ 7 – TRƯỜNG THCS SƠN THÀNH

#### Time allowed: 60 minutes

I. Choose the w	ord which has diffe	rent pronunciation	by circling A, B, C or D.
1. A. b <u>e</u> d	B. decide	C. <u>ge</u> t	D. <u>ge</u> neral
2. A. s <u>oo</u> n	B. f <u>oo</u> l	C. z <u>oo</u>	D. d <u>oo</u> r
II. Choose the	best answer by circl	ing A, B, C or D.	
1. He a	a doctor so he works	in a hospital.	
A. am	B. are	C. is	D. be
2. I get up	5 o'clock.	1	
A. on	B. at	C. in	D. to
3. Is your house	e big? Yes,		
A. it is not	B. is it	C. it is	D. is it not
4. There are two	oir	my village.	
A. river	B. riveres	C. lake	D. rivers
III. Give the co	errect verbs.		
1. He (be)	a nui	rse.	
2. Lan (go)	to so	chool by bus.	
3. We (live)		in Viet Nam	
4. They (be)	hap	py because they get	good grades at Math.

#### IV. Read the passage and do the following tasks.

Hi. My name is Hoang. I'm a student. I get up at half past five. I take a shower and get dressed. I have breakfast then I leave the house at half past six. The school is near my

Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

Youtube: VietJack TV Official

house, so I walk. Classes start at seven and end at half past eleven. I walk home and have lunch at twelve o'clock.

#### Choose True or False.

- 1. Hoang is a student
- 2. He leaves the house at half past six.
- 3. The school is far his house.
- 4. He has lunch at eleven o'clock

### Answer the questions

1. What time does Hoang get up?	
2. Does he walk to school?	•••

## V. Arrange the words in order to become a full sentences.

1. bus./ She/ to/ by/ goes/ school/
2. works/ a/ Hung's father/ in/ ./hospital
3. When/ have/ English?/ do/ you/
4. has/ hair / She/ black/

## ĐÈ 8 – THCS ĐÔNG BÌNH

#### Time allowed: 60 minutes

#### I. Read the passage carefully and choose the best answers.

I am a student inNguyenHueSchool. Linh is my classmate. She lives in a big house with her family in the city. She gets up at six every morning. She eats a big breakfast at six fifteen. Classes start at seven. She goes home at twelve o'clock. After school, She does the housework and the homework. She goes to bed at ten o'clock.

1	Linh	livrog in a	house in the	
- 1	I 1nn	lives in a	nolise in the	

A. big / country

B. small / city

C. big / city

2. What time does she get up?

A. 6:00

B. 6: 15

C. 6:30

3. What time do classes start?

A. 6:30

B. 7:00

C. 7.30

4. What does Linh do?

A. a student

B. a teacher

C. a nurse

# II. Read the passage and write T (True) for the correct sentence or F (False) for the incorrect sentence.

Nam is a student at Dong Binh secondary school. He lives in the country with his father, mother and sister. His father is a teacher and lis mother is a housewife. There is a yard in front of the house. To the left of the house, there is a lake. To the right of the house, there are tall trees. There is a rice paddy near his house. It's very beautiful here. Namloves his house very much.

- 1. Nam lives in the city.
- 2. There is a river in front of his house.
- 3. To the left of the house, there is a lake.
- 4. Nam's house is beautiful.

Học trực tuyến: khoahoc.vietjack.com

## III. Choose the best answer for each question 1. .....do you spell your name? A. What B. How C. Who 2. They play soccer in the ..... C. stadium A. museum B. hospital 3. How many..... are there? A. doors B. door C. the door 4. Choose the word that has the underlined part pronounced differently C. bakery A. factory B. lake 5. Choose the words is not correct in Standard English There is four rooms in my house. 6. We live.....Le Loi Street. A. in B. up C. on 7. Is her mother a teacher? – No, ......isn't C .He A. It B. She 8. ....are telephones. B. That A. This C. These IV. Complete the sentences with cues given

1. I/ be/ engineer
2. Which/grade/be/she in?
3. How/ old/ be/ you?
4. How/ floors/ your/ school/have?

Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

5. When/we/have/English?

.....

### V. Write a short passage about Thu's school ,using the words given

1. Thu's school / be in / city.

### Thu's school is in the city.

- 2. It's / Tran Phu Street. It / be/ a big school.
- 3. It /have/ three floors / twenty classrooms.
- 4. Thu / be in grade six. Her classroom is on / second floor .
- 5. Thu / go/ to school / the morning. She has classes / seven to half past eleven .



# ĐỀ 9 – TRƯỜNG THCS PHAN CHÂU TRINH

### Time allowed: 45 minutes

I. Cl	noose the word whi	ch is pronounced diff	ferently from the otl	ners (1m)
1.	A. d <u>oo</u> r	B. b <u>oo</u> k	C. l <u>oo</u> k	D. c <u>oo</u> k
2.	A. b <u>u</u> s	B. museum	C. dr <u>ug</u>	D. lunch
3.	A. house	B. about	C. country	D. our
4.	A wash <u>es</u>	B. brush <u>es</u>	C. watch <u>es</u>	D. liv <u>es</u>
II. C	hoose the words the	ut is different from the	e rest in ea <mark>ch</mark> group.	
5.	A. history	B. English	C. literature	D. timetable
5.	A. evening	B. morning	C. homework	D. afternoon
III. (	Choose the best ans	wer.		
7. M	y children have brea	akfastsix t	hirty.	
A. ir	В. с	on	C. the	D. at
8. Hi	is father is a doctor.	He works in a	·	
A. h	ospital B. b	oookstore	C. bakery	D. factory
9. W	e have English	Monday.		
A. at	B.1	n	C. on	D. the
10.7	The bakery is next _	the bookstore	and the police statio	n.
A. no	ear B. t	0	C. at	D. in
11. E	3a1	unch at school.		
A. d	oes B. e	at	C. have	D. has
12. 7	There	tall trees behind ou	r house.	
A. is	В. а	re.	C. am	D. the

### IV. Read the passage carefully, then do exercises below

Hi, my name is Ha. I'm a student. I get up at half past five. I take a shower. And get dressed. I have breakfast, then I leave the house at half past six. The school is near my house, so I walk. Classes start at seven and end at half past eleven. I go home and have lunch at twelve o'clock.

<u>True or False statements</u>
1. Ha'school is near his house
2. He has lunch at half past
Answer the questions
3. What time does Ha get up?
4. Does he go home at twelve?
V. Arrange the following sentences to make the meaningful sentences:  1. To / right / the/ of/ house./the / There/ well/is/a.
2. bed / to / She / ten / at / o'clock / goes.
VI. Make question for under lined words  1. It is six o'clock
2. The yard is in front of the house.

# ĐỀ 10 – PHÒNG GD&ĐT TÂN CHÂU

### Time allowed: 45 minutes

I. Circle the word w	hose underlined, bo	old part is pronounced	d differently from the others
1. A. b <u>u</u> s	B. drugstore	C. museum	D. l <u>u</u> nch
2. A. engin <u>ee</u> r	B. betw <u>ee</u> n	C. t <u>ee</u> th	D. greeting
3. A. r <u>ea</u> d	B. teacher	C. <u>ea</u> t	D. br <u>ea</u> kfast
4. A. t <u>ow</u> n	B. d <u>ow</u> n	C. window	D. sh <u>ow</u> er
II. Circle the best w	ords or phrases to c	complete the sentence	es
5. Hi, nam	e is Phong. I'm a stu	ident.	
A. my	B. his	C. her	D. our
6 do you	u live? I live onTran	Phu street.	
A. What	B. Where	C. Who	D. How
7. What is? I	t is a schoolbag.		
A. these	B. those	C. they	D. this
8. Every morning, l	Ba up atsix o	o'clock.	
A. to get	B. get	C. gets	D. is getting
9. When do you hav	ve English? I have it	Monday ar	nd Thursday.
A. at	B. on	C. for	D. in
10. What time	you get up? I get u	p atfive o'clock.	
A. do	B. does	C. is	D. are
11. Are there any flo	owers to the left of y	our house?	·
A. Yes, there	e are B. Yes, there	e is C. No, ther	re isn't D. Yes, they do
12. I go to the	to send the l	etter.	
A superma	rket B 700	C nost off	ice D bank

- 13. Which sentence is correct?
- A. Do your brother watches TV in the evening?
- B. Is your brother watches TV in the evening?
- C. Does your brother watches TV in the evening?
- D. Does your brother watch TV in the evening?
- 14. Which sentence is correct?
- A. There is a flower garden to the left of the house.
- B. There is a flowers garden to the left of the house.
- C. There is a flower garden the left of the house.
- D. There is a flower gardens to the left of the house.
- 15. "It's 9:45 now." means:
- A. It's nine past forty- five.
- B. It's aquarter to ten.
- C. It's forty- five nine
- D. It's aquarter to nine.
- 16. There / big / well / front / house / . (Chose the correct sentence)
- A. There is big well in front of the house.
- B. There are big wells in front of the house.
- C. There is a big well in front of the house.
- D. There are big well in front of the house.

#### III. Choose the words that are NOT correct.

- 17. Phuong lives in a apartment in town.
- 18. Ba brush his teeth every morning.

## IV. Read the passage and do the tasks below

Học trực tuyến: khoahoc.vietjack.com

Nga is twelve years old. She is in grade six, class 6A1. She lives in a house with her mother, father and sister. Their house is next to a bookstore. In the neighborhood, there is a hospital, a market and a stadium. Nga's father is a doctor. He works in the hospital. Her mother works in the super market. Nga goes to school at six- thirty in the morning. She has classes from seven to eleven thirty.

#### Decide whether these statements are True (T) or False (F)

- 19. There are four people in Nga's family
- 20. Nga's father works in the factory.
- 21. Her mother works in the supermarket.
- 22. Classes start at seven and finish at twelve.

#### Answer the questions

- 23. How old is Nga?
- 24. What does her father do?
- 25. Is their house next to a hospital?
- 26. What time do her classes finish?



A	В
27. What is behind your house?	A. Yes, there is.
28. Do boys watch TV?	B. L-A-N
29. Does Nam listen to music?	C. There are twenty
30. How many classes are there in your	D. No, they don't
school?	E. Yes, he does
31. Is there a book on the table?	F. The river.
32. How do you spell your name?	



# ĐỀ 11 – PHÒNG GD&ĐT HẢI LĂNG

#### Time allowed: 45 minutes

I. Find the word	which has a differen	t sound in part und	erlined.
1. A. h <u>o</u> me	B. <u>go</u>	C. sp <u>o</u> rt	D. <u>o</u> ld
2. A. <u>ea</u> t	B. br <u>ea</u> kfast	C. r <u>ea</u> d	D. teacher
3. A. book <u>s</u>	B. shop <u>s</u>	C. hats	D. tables
4. A. <u>c</u> ook	B. <u>c</u> lean	C. <u>c</u> elebrate	D. <u>c</u> andy
5. A. f <u>i</u> t	B. h <u>i</u> ctoric	C.k <u>i</u> d	D. exc <u>i</u> ting
II. Choose the co	rrect answer A, B or	C to finish the sent	ences
1. Hoi An is a	city and it is fan	nous for its old build	lings, shops, pagodas and house.
A. history	B. historic	C. historian	D. young
2. The Nile River	is theriver in the	he worldthe	Amazon is the widest.
A. long-so	B. long-because	C. longer-but	D. longest-but
3. Is it true that H	a Noi is city	inViet Nam.	
A. the large	B. largest	C. larger	D. the largest
4. The Himalayas	the world's	s highest mountain-l	Mount Everest.
A. have	B. get	C. takes	D. contains
5. My neighborhobeach and fine we		oor activities	it has beautiful parks, sandy
A. because	B. so	C. but	D. and
III. Give the righ	t form of the verbs in	ı brackets.	
1. The Lion is one	e of (fast)	animals that live or	ı land.
2. Mrs. Mai usual	ly	(finish) her w	vork at 5 p.m.
3. In England the	sun(1	not shine) every day	<i>7</i> .

7. Which town is the oldest town in Viet Nam?
Y
8. Where are colorful lanterns hung?
9. What is Hoi An famous for?
10. Do you want to visit Hoi An?

VI. Rewrite the following sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same.

Học trực tuyến: khoahoc.vietjack.com Youtube: VietJack TV Official

Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

Youtube: VietJack TV Official

. Viet Namnas a lot of beautiful lakes.
here
. Reading books is more boring than watching TV.
Vatching TV
. No one in our class is taller than Vinh.
inh is
. My room is smaller than your room.
our room
. The Blue Hotel is cheaper than the Green Hotel.
The Green Hotel

VII. Write a short paragraph (50 words) to describe your best friend at your school.

You should use the cues given:

- Name of your friend.
- His/her appearance.
- His/her characteristics.
- The reasons why you like him/her.

# ĐỀ 12 – SỞ GD&ĐT BÌNH DƯƠNG

### Time allowed: 60 minutes

I. Circle the word to others.	that has the underli	ined part pronounce	d differently from that of the
1. A. rid <u>es</u>	B. go <u>es</u>	C. liv <u>es</u>	D. tak <u>es</u>
2. A. watch	B. which	C. couch	D.school
II. Circle the word	that has the stress p	oattern different fron	n that of the others
3. A. factory	B. restaurant	C. museum	D. hospital
4. A. Tuesday	B. homework	C. temple	D. sixteen
			•
III. Choose the bes	t answer		
5. "How are you?"	- "	,,	
A. Five, thanks.		B. Fine Thanks yo	ou.
C. I'm five.		D. Fine, thanks.	
6. Does your brothe	er like English?		
A. No, he isn't.	B. Yes, he is.	C. No, he docs.	D. Yes, he docs.
7. There	stere	o in the living-room.	
A. is	B. are	C. is a	D. is an
8.	does she go to b	oed? At ten o'clock.	
A.Who	B. What	C. What time	D. How
9. It's ten twenty.			
A. It's twenty to ter	1.	B. It's twenty past	ten.
C. It's a quarter pas	st ten.	D. It's half past ter	1.
10. Minh	Hist	tory on Thursday.	
A. has	B. have	C. is having	D. having

11. We are waiting_		the train.	
A. in	B. for	C. at	D. on
12. Tom	to mu	isic at the moment.	
A. is listening	B. listens	C. listening	D. listen
13	is that? Th	at's my sister, Lena.	
A. When	B. Who	C. Where	D. What
14. Find the mistake	e in the sentence: Th	e house are big and it i	s beautiful.
A. house	B. are	C. and	D. beautiful
IV. Choose the best	t word to complete ti	he following dialogue.	
Mai: (25)	are you do	ing?	
Trung: I'm doing n	nath (26)		
Mai: What is Lin	h doing?		
Trung: She's (27)	badı	ninton.	
Mai: Are Minh a	nd Hoa doing (28) _	homew	ork?
Trung: Yes, they ar	re.		
Mai: Are they pla	aying badminton?		
Trung: No, they (2)	9)		
15. A. Where	B. How	C. When	D. What
16. A. housework	B. home work	C. house work	D. homework
17. A. playing	B. play	C. plays	D. is playing
18. A. she	B. their	C. her	D. they
19. A. don't	B. aren't	C. are	D. do

## V. Read the passage carefully. Then answer the questions.

Nam is a student. He goes to Le Loi school. Every day, he gets up at half past five. He leaves for school at six fifteen. His house is near the school, so he walks to school with his

Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

Youtube: VietJack TV Official

friends. The classes start at seven and end at a quarter past eleven. He arrives home at half past eleven and has lunch at twelve.

20.	w nat doe	s inam do	!

21. What time does he go to school?

\_\_\_\_\_

22. How does he go to school?

\_\_\_\_\_

23. What time do his classes finish?

24. Does he have lunch at school?

#### VI. Do as directed.

- 25. My sister is riding her bike now. (Make a negative sentence)
- 26. goes/ at/ Daisy/ quarter/ past/ a/to/ six/ school. (Put the words in the correct order)
- 27. Peter has Literature on Tuesday. (Write question for the underlined words)
- 28. The vegetable garden is in front of the house. (Rewrite the sentence without changing the meaning)
- 29. There are twenty classrooms in my school. (Rewrite the sentence without changing the meaning)
- 30. What does the road sign mean?

VII. Write 5 sentences about what you do after school.

## ĐÈ 13 - TRƯỜNG THCS BÌNH GIANG

#### Time allowed: 45 minutes

I. Find the opposites of the word	I.	<b>Find</b>	the	<i>opposites</i>	of the	word
-----------------------------------	----	-------------	-----	------------------	--------	------

cheap	sad	quiet	short	clean	interesting
boring	><				
polluted	><				
niosy	><				
happy	><				) '
II. Circle the	correct answers to	complete th	e blanks		
1. Tet is the .	time o	of the year.			
A. busy	B. busier		C. busies	st	
2. You shoul	dn't	fireworks	at Tet		
A. buy	B. to buy		C. buyin	g	
3. Today I	introd	duce some i	natural wond	lers of the world	l to you.
A. going to	B. will to		C. am go	oing to	
4. Shall we g	obik	e?			
A. on	B. by		C. to		

#### III. Read the text below

Ha Long Bay is in Quang Ninh Province. It has many islands and caves. The islands are named after things around us! In the bay you can find Rooster and Hen Island (Trong Mai Island) and even Man's head Island (Dau Nguoi Island). You must take a boat ride around the islands – it's essential! Tuan Chau is the biggest island in Ha Long Bay. There you can enjoy great Vietnamese seafood. You can watch traditional dance. You can join exciting activities. Ha Long Bay is Vietnam's most beautiful natural wonder.

Tick (P) which sentences are true (T) and which sentences are false (F)

Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

- 1. In Ha Long Bay, some of the islands look like people or animals.
- 2. Boat rides around the bay are not much fun.
- 3. Ha Long Bay is the number one natural wonder in Viet Nam.
- 4. The seafood in Ha Long Bay is not good.

Answer the questions

1. Where is Ha Long Bay?	
2. What can you do in Tuan Chau island?	

IV. Rewrite the sentences, using the comparative or superlative

- V. Write two sentences to talk about things you should do and shouldn't do at Tet.



# ĐỀ 14 – TRƯỜNG THCS THANH OAI

#### Time allowed: 45 minutes

I. Circle the letter	before the correct an	iswer	
1 the	ere a restaurant near y	your house?	4
A. Is	B. Do	C. Does	D. Are
2. Lan's classroom	isthe second	floor.	
A. of	B. at	C. on	D. in
3. This is my moth	er name's Ng	ga.	
A. His	B. Her	C. She's	D. It
4 do you	go to school ? – On f	Foot.	
A. When	B. What	C. How	D. Where
5. Is there a store n	ear your house?		
A. Yes, it is.	B. Yes, there is.	C. Yes, it does.	D. Yes, it do.
6. They play socce	r in theeve	ery Sunday.	
A. museum	B. stadium	C. hospital	D. restaurant
7. There are three r	rulers on the table	is your rul	er?
A. What	B. Where	C. Which	D. When
8. Her mother	up at 5:30 every	morning.	
A. is	B. get	C. gets	D. got
II. Supply the corr	rect form or tense of	the verbs in the brac	ekets
1. Children (leave)	their ho	ouse after lunch.	
2. There (not be)	any flowers i	n the garden.	
3. My school (have	e)two floors	s.	
4. Minh (go)	to school by mot	torbike.	

## III. Which one is different? Make a circle on the letter 1. A. read B. teacher C. breakfast D. people 2. A. close B. city C. class D. clock 3. A. book B. foot C. zoo D. look 4. A. ends B. gets C. takes D. walks IV. Complete the following sentences in such a way that it means nearly the same as the one above 1. Does your class have twenty-five students? Are.....? 2. Trung is Mr.Binh's son. Mr. Binh ..... 3. My father goes to work at seven fifteen. My father goes to work at a..... 4. It is a school bag. The school bag is big. It is a ..... V. Build the meaningful sentences from the words given 1. Mary / walk / ride / school? 2. Our brother / have / big breakfast / and / go / school. ...... 3. What time / Linh / classes / start / afternoon?

4. We / not have / Math / Monday / Friday.

#### VI. Complete the following conversation

Teacher: Good morning, Mr Minh. Do you ...(1)... in town?

Minh: Yes, I live in ...(2)... apartment.

Teacher: Is ...(3)... a supermarket near the ...(4)...?

Minh: Yes, There's also a bank, a clinic...(5)... a hotel.

Teacher: Are there any ...(6)... near it?

Minh: Yes, there ...(7)... a toystore, a bakery, a drugstore and two bookstores

Teacher: Is it ...(8)... there?

Minh: No, it's very noisy.

## ĐỀ 15 – TRƯỜNG THCS HÒA BÌNH

#### Time allowed: 45 minutes

#### A. PHONETICS

I.	Choose the	words	which	has	underlined	part	pronounced	different	others.

- 1. A. chair B. teacher C. school D. children
- 2. A. goes B. watches C. boxes D. brushes
- 3. A. <u>h</u>ouse B. <u>h</u>ome C. <u>h</u>otel D. <u>h</u>our
- 4. A. truck B. bus C. ruler D. lunch

#### **B. READING**

## II. Đọc đoạn văn sau rồi làm bài tập 1 và 2.

My name is Mai. I am a student at Thang Long School. It is in the country. Every morning, I get up at five o'clock. I take a shower, have breakfast and walk to school at 6.30.I have classes from 7.00 to 11.15. At 12.00 I have lunch at school. In the afternoon, I do the housework and play volleyball. In the evening, I watch television or listen to music and do my homework. I go to bed at 10.30.

#### Write True (T) or False

- 1. Mai is a student at Thang Long School.
- 2. She goes to school at half past six.
- 3. She does the housework in the afternoon.
- 4. In the evening, she doesn't watch television.

## Answer the questions

- 1. What time does Mai go to school?2. How does she go to school?
- 3. What does she do In the evening?

.....

### C. USE OF LANGUAGE

#### III. Choose the best answer among A,B,C or D to complete the following sentences

III. Choose the bes	t answer among A,B	s,C or D to complete	the following se
1. What's	name? – My nam	e's Lan.	
A. my	B. her	C. his	D. your
2. How many books	s does Ba	?	
A. have	B. has	C. to have	D. having
3. Does Lan have M	Math on Tuesday? – N	No, she	
A. don't	B. doesn't	C. hasn't	D. haven't
4. She her	teeth every evening.		
A. brush	B. to brush	C. brushing	D. brushes
5. What is she doin	g?sheto	music	
A. listen	B. listens	C. is listening	D. listening
6. He has breakfast	six o'cle	ock.	
A. in	B. at	C. on	D. for
7. My school is	to a hospital.		
A. near	B. next	C. beside	D. between
8. Where is	school? – It's in	the country.	
A. Nams'	B. Nam	C. the Nam's	D. Nam's
9. This sign says "S	Stop". You	stop.	
A. must	B. mustn't	C. can't	D. shouldn't
10 students	s are there in your scl	hool?	
A. What	B. How many	C. Who	D. Where

## IV. Give the correct form of verbs in bracket.

1. They (be) .....

Facebook: Học Cùng VietJack

2. She (live ) on Tran Phu street
3. Look! The students ( watch ) television.
4. How you (go) to school?
5 Minh (do) his homework now?
– Yes. He is doing his homework.
D. WRITING
V. Rearrange these words to make complete sentences.
1. lives/ He/ near/ post-office./ the
2. listening / Nam/ now./ to/ music/ is
3. school / city. / is/ My / the / in
4. any/ Are/ flowers/ there/ the/ park?/ in
5. are/ farmers./ not/ They